
Warminster Amateur Radio Club July 2016 

Next Meeting July 7th - Weak Signal Operation  

 Web Site k3dn.org 

Presidentôs Message 

FEEDBACKFEEDBACK  

 
Welcome to Summer!  
 
Well, Field Day has wrapped up, and WARC has put on another successful event. The weather cooperated, even if the bands didnôt, 
and everyone pitched in to make this yearôs version one to remember. We had a full array of stations, including VHF/UHF, satellite, 
and even a fully solar powered 2m set up, along with four HF positions. A special thanks to Ron NY3J & Shrini KC3FJB for step-
ping up to get our 15m position on the air, and to Tom KC3HAS and Anna for running the station through to the end. Our 20m posi-
tion dedicated themselves this year to welcoming new hams that havenôt had much opportunity to operate HF, as well as visitors 
interested in joining the hobby, and their effort was met with much enthusiasm. As usual, Mark AA3K & Marianne KA2VJO 
proved to be excellent hosts, keeping us hydrated and well-fed for the duration. Doc W3GAD oversaw the prep leading up to FD, 
and put the pieces in place to carry it off without a hitch, even as he was unable to attend himself. After last yearôs cancellation, it 
was nice to get back to business, and Iôm proud of the way we all came together to put that behind us and make this a great opera-
tion.  
 
July marks the beginning of the new terms for our incoming Executive Board and elected Directors. The names and faces are famil-
iar, with the addition of Kathy KC3FBY starting her officially elected tenure. Iôd like to thank all of my fellow Board members for 
the time and effort they dedicate to this club, and for making my job easier. It is my pleasure to serve with them all, and I am hon-
ored to begin my second term as your President.  
 
The time is at hand to begin nominating candidates for the Dave Simpson WI3Y Outstanding Ham of the Year award. This award 
was created in honor of WI3Y, a long-time club member who became SK late last year, and is designed to recognize WARC mem-
bers for their service and dedication to the club and ham radio in general. You can read more about the details on WARCTalk (under 
the Files section).  
 
Weôve landed an exceptional guest speaker for our November presentation. I donôt want to give too much away too soon, but suffice 
it to say this is a real coup, and this presentation will be one that you wonôt want to miss!  
 
For the presentation this month, we will recap our Field Day experience, followed by a presentation on Transmitters and Micro-
waves. See you there!  
 
de Tony, W3FLH  
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July Program - VHF "Weak Signal" Operation 
  
Get ready for an educational presentation on VHF "weak signal" operation that will enable you to enjoy new vistas in ham radio. 
At our July meeting on Thursday, July 7, Michael KB1JEY and Rick K1DS will familiarize you with three topics that will take 
you into VHF airwaves. Michael will lay the groundwork with concepts and details of the radio equipment, including VHF trans-
verters, antennas and Software Defined Radio (SDR). Rick will highlight VHF activities and some of the unique challenges and 
rewards of VHF operation, including roving, contesting, and even moonbounce!   
  
VHF "Weak Signal" operation employs transmission modes in addition to FM that allow hams to communicate at 50 MHz and 
above at greater ranges.  These modes include SSB, WSJT and related digital modes, and of course, Morse code. 
  
Michael has been an active  member of WARC since he arrived in Pennsylvania about a dozen years ago.  Both he and Rick are 
members of the Mount Airy VHF Radio Club (Packrats), which meets at the Ben Wilson Senior Center on the third Thursday of 
most months.  All WARC members are invited and welcome to attend Packrat meetings. 
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Warminster Amateur Radio Club (WARC) Logging Software Survey Results  

In May of 2016, the Warminster Amateur Radio Club (WARC) conducted a survey of its members on logging software used for 
Amateur Radio contacts. They survey was sent out to active members as of May 1, 2016 with 61% responding. These are the results 
of that survey.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The majority, 72%, of those who responded have been Ham Radio Operators more than 10 years, with 63% having an Extra Class 
license.  
License Class Percent  
None 0.0%  
Tech 11.3%  
General 22.5%  
Advanced 2.8%  
Extra 63.4%  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
83% of the responders to the survey indicated they are active on the air, and that 80% of them currently keep a log of their contacts 
with other stations.  
 

(Continued from page 1) 
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The largest obstacle to being active on the air was ñfamily, work or other personal reasonsò. Another 33% stated that they only 
have a radio capable of working VHF repeaters or currently their radio is not working.  
 
When asked about logging their contacts with other stations, 62% responded that they use computer logging software exclusively, 
17% responded that they only keep a paper log, and 21% responded they keep both paper and use logging software.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

The majority of responders, 68%, use the ARRL Log Book of the World (LOTW). WARC Logging  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

When asked for what activities do they use logging software? Of the total who responded 82% said that they use it for HF contacts, 
53% use it for contesting, 56% use it for DX'ing, and 13% use it for VHF/UHF contacts.  

 
In addition to the above, others use logging software for Worked All States Awards, Nets and D-Star contacts in the 13 Colonies 
on-the-air events.  
 
 

(Continued from page 2) 
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When asked what logging software the responders used for Logging General Contacts with other stations and DXing ,the majority 
use Ham Radio Deluxe, N3FJP or N1MM+ software.  
(NOTE: The list of logging software in the survey was derived from eHam.net's list of top logging software.)  
 
QSO Logging Software Percent Responders Use  
Ham Radio Deluxe 31.6%  
N3FJP (including AC Log and N3FJP Contesting software) 23.7%  
DXLab by AA6YQ 5.3%  
N1MM+ 7.9%  
MacLogger DX 2.6%  
Other Spreadsheet or Database 2.6%  
Dx4Win 0.0%  
ProLog2K 0.0%  
Win-EQF 0.0%  
Winlog32 0.0%  
Other (please specify) 26.3%  
 
Others included Log40M, Vhflog32, N1MM, QRZ.COM, W3KM software, W3KM Genlog Ham Log, RUMLog and Pignology 
Hamlog. One response was that they were currently evaluating logging software.  
 
 
When asked what logging software is used for Logging Contests Contacts the majority of responders who participate in contesting 
use either N1MM+ or N3FJP. An additional 29% of responders do not participate in contests and are not included in the results for 
this question.  

 

(Continued from page 3) 
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Contest Logging Software Percent Responders Use  
I do not participate in contests 28.9%  
N1MM+ 18.4%  
N3FJP Contesting software 18.4%  
Ham Radio Deluxe 2.6%  
Spreadsheet or Database 2.6%  
DXLab by AA6YQ 0.0%  
Writelog 0.0%  
CT by K1EA 0.0%  
Other (please specify) 28.9%  
Others included: Vhflog32, W3KM General Log for VHF Contests , and Pignology Hamlog.  
 
Editors Note. There are numerous logging software tools available, both for logging contacts (QSO's) and contests. I keep both a 
paper and electronic log. Not sure why; probably just an old habit from the days before logging software became available. The lead-
ing contests sponsored by the ARRL and CQ require that logs be submitted in an electronic format (Cabrillo File). The ARRL Log 
book of the World, although will allow you to enter contacts manually, prefers that they be submitted in an electronic format. QSL 
Cards can still be checked locally or submitted to the ARRL for checking for awards.  
 
The majority of logging software tools today include radio connectivity, connections to spotting networks, QRZ and awards pro-
grams such as the ARRL Log Book of the World, among other features. Some of the logging software tools are free while others are 
not, requiring both an initial fee and in some cases an on-going support fee. In addition, the majority offer support through user 
groups.  
 
My experience is that there does not seem to be any difference in support from the authors or user groups from those tools that are 
free versus those offered for a fee. I have found that all of the tools available that cost a fee, allow you to try them for a limited time 
before purchasing.  
 

Meeting Minutes WARC General Membership Meeting 

June 2, 2016 
 

Attendance: 
Call to order ï Tony W3FLH 
Jim Z0ZPG has 45ô tower and other equipment that he needs to take down and sell. Photos and other information shared 
with group. Information will be added to Feedback.  
Introductions- pass the mic 

 
Minutes from last meeting ï approved as printed in Feedback 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Treasurerôs Report ï Bill K3FMQ ï as reported at the meeting.  
 
Programs ï Vinny K3VJP 

July ï TX/Microwaves 
August ï Homebrew night 
September ï QSL Cards 
October ï ARRL lab (?) 
 

Membership ï George KC3ESH 
133 members 
5 new members since last month 
Sign-in sheet will be at front table from now on, please sign in when you enter the meeting. 
 

Public Service ï George N3HBT 
Warminster Memorial Day parade cancelled due to weather. No makeup parade. Ceremony to be held at township 
building on Saturday.   

Monday, June 20 ï Hole in one golf outing at Five Ponds. Signup sheet at meeting. Start time is 1:00 pm. Onsite at 
12:30 pm for assignments.  

(Continued on page 6) 
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No other public service events at this time.  
 

Classes ï George KA3WXV 
Tech classes will resume with Ron Small, WA2OOB on September 12 from 7pm-9pm for 8 weeks on Monday nights, 
with the last night corresponding with testing night.  

General classes will also resume the same night and the same time. This class will be subject driven in that the discus-
sions will be based upon what the attendees want to talk about and review.  

 

VE Testing ï Larry WA3ELQ 
Last session had 4 attendees, with 3 passing tech and 1 passing general. Next session will be June 27.  No testing in 
August.  

 

Repeater ï Brian N3EXA 
Brian not in attendance, Echolink is fixed. Does work with iPhones and android. Repeater working.  

 

Good & Welfare ï Vince KD3TC  
Vince not in attendance, but was reported that Alan Ashôs mom passed away.  
Andy KD3RF back in the hospital but doing well and should be home soon. 

 

No other Committees reporting. 
 

Old Business 
Kit Building Session ï Tony W3FLH ï We have 17 kits available for those interested in building. The cost is $20 per kit.  
There is a signup sheet with several date options of Saturday's in September.  Sign up with name and call sign and which 
date is better. Elmers will be available to assist.  

 

Trip to ARRL HQ ï Tony W3FLH ï Signup sheet available tonight for this interested in attending. There are 2 dates, Tues-
day, August 9 or September 20, to choose from. Cost of trip is approximately $55 per person. We need a minimum of 40 
people; other clubs are more than welcome to join us. Sign up with name and call sign and which date you prefer.  

Field Day update will be part of presentation after refreshments. 
 

New Business 
Introduce Kathy Acker, KC3FBY as secretary.  The board voted that she start her term early due to Andy KD3RF stepping 
down. 

2 new committees: 
Committee to discuss membership levels and simplify membership levels.  George, KC3ESH will head up this com-
mittee along with a board member, Bill, K3FMQ and an at-large, regular member.  Constitution will need to be 
amended once the decision is made. If you are interested in helping see George, KC3ESH. 

A redundancy committee headed up by Andy, KD3RF, will be reviewing key positions in the group and look into 
backups to make sure positions are covered in case someone cannot perform their duties. We also need one at-
large regular member on the committee as well.  Please see Andy, KD3RF if interested. 

Middletown Grange is having a work day on Saturday, June 4 from 8-12.  Club members are encouraged to go over and help 
out.  Thy request you bring gloves, hammers and drills.   

WI3Y Outstanding HAM of the Year Award ï looking for nominees.  If you would like to nominate someone, send the 
board a note with the name of the person and the reason why you are nominating them. The vote will take place at the Sep-
tember board meeting and presented at our holiday party in December. 

Congratulations to Laura Floyd, KC3GWL, Receives Directors Award at State Science Fair.  She attended the PA State Science 
Fair last weekend at Penn State. Her presentation on detecting radio emissions from planets not only scored a perfect score 
from 3 individual judges, but also earned her the Director's Award in the category Earth/ Space of which only one presenter 
in each of the 13 categories out of 3000 students was awarded. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 8:10 pm. 

Presentation:  Field Day Preparations 2016. 
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FIELD DAY PHOTOS 
 

HARD AT WORK ON 6 CAN YOU SEE IT? (15M) 

LAURA LEARNING THE ROPES (20M) 40M 

NO EXPLANATION NEEDED NOW THIS IS A REAL PLAN 
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SUPERVISORS 

FOOD TENT 

YOUNG  
HAM 

SATELLITE 


